Mr. George Andrews.
Kanopolis, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Andrews:

I am very happy to have your letter of May 8th, and while I remember the quotation, the rest of the lines have slipped my mind. However, I have written a new book since "My Basketball Bible", called "Better Basketball", and in this I have some poems that doubtless you could use. I am sending you a copy of some of them and I trust one of them will fill the bill.

Yes, I know of your cousin, Bill Cochrane, a fine boy and a fine athlete. I have met him. I understand that he is thinking favorably of attending K. U., and I assure you it would be a pleasure for us to have him. You doubtless know that I do not beat the brush like a lot of the coaches and tell a high school semior that he will give the University a big break if he will enroll at the school. But I do encourage to the best of my ability the boy going to college, and of course, preferably K. U.

I would appreciate any interest and influence that you can use toward having him attend the University. I am sure that your influence will far outweigh any influence that I might have because I do not make personal contacts for the sake of trying to influence the boy.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation,
Varsity Basketball Coach,

PCA : AH